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Impact of Proposed Medicaid Cost Sharing
Imposing New or Increased Monthly Premiums

· New and increased HUSKY premiums could cost the state $1.3 billion in new federal Medicaid matching funds because federal rules most likely will treat new premiums as an eligibility reduction.
· Nearly 10,000 parents and children may be at risk of losing coverage if premiums are imposed, including:
· Nearly half -- about 8,000 of about 18,000 -- of HUSKY A parents likely to face premiums;
· About one in three -- 1,600 of 5,000 -- of HUSKY B children whose premiums could increase

· Research on premiums in other states consistently shows higher premiums lead to lower enrollment.
· Disenrollment leads to more uninsured families, which increases uncompensated care and accompanying costs throughout the health system.
Imposing Copayments

· Copayments for prescription drugs, outpatient and preventive services, and non-emergency use of a hospital emergency department may save about $19 million over two years by shifting costs to families, leading some to reduce use of health care services and medications.
· Skipping medications for conditions such as diabetes and asthma can lead to serious complications requiring emergency room visits or hospitalization, which will cost the state more than the savings generated by requiring copayments.

· Providers already concerned about low Medicaid reimbursement rates and the administrative hassle of collecting copays may stop treating patients insured under Medicaid.  

Impact of Proposed Termination of Legal Immigrant Health Coverage
· Health coverage for nearly 6,000 immigrants – including about 2,300 children under age 18 -- lawfully residing in the U.S. for less than five years would be terminated.  A vast majority of current beneficiaries would likely become uninsured.
· Under new federal legislation, Connecticut could obtain federal matching funds that would pay approximately $10 million of the $48 million cost of the program over two years, if coverage for children is retained.
· Research shows immigrant children or pregnant women who become uninsured are far less likely to have a regular source of health care (i.e., prenatal care, well-child visit) and are more likely to seek emergency room care.
· Connecticut pays for at least a share of labor/delivery and other emergency services because of Medicaid requirements.
· Safety-net providers, such as community health centers and federally qualified health centers, may lose payments for services they provide. 
For more information, please contact Monette Goodrich, Vice President of Communications & Public Affairs, at Monette@cthealth.org or 860.224.2200.
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The Connecticut Health Foundation (CT Health) has commissioned Jack Hoadley, Ph.D., of the Health Policy Institute, Georgetown University, to examine the implications of two 2010-2011 biennial budget proposals to: 1) impose monthly premiums and copayments on families insured under HUSKY and     2) terminate health coverage for legal non-citizens. Policy briefs with more detailed information will be available on the foundation’s website – cthealth.org – in late April 2009.  








